
Comment for planning application 21/00517/F
Application Number 21/00517/F

Location Land Used For Motorcross Stratford Road A422 Wroxton OX15 6HX

Proposal Creation of a motocross track and soft landscaping scheme and the change of use of
agricultural land to hold moto-cross events including set-up, take down and private practice
sessions, with associated camping site, for up to 65 days per year and agricultural grazing
(retrospective)

Case Officer George Smith  
 

Organisation
Name Fiona Donaldson

Address 1 Pages Lane,Hornton,Banbury,OX15 6BX

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments I have lived in Hornton for the last 18 years and remember hearing the bikes occasionally
racing on a Sunday for a few hours from our house and garden. We used to sometimes drop
in to watch the races on our family dog walks as my husband grew up racing dirt bikes and it
was a really friendly atmosphere with local Banbury families who were very welcoming. Over
the last few years the size of the site, number of events, noise and traffic have gradually
increased and rather than an occasional disturbance a Motocross event can affect a whole
weekend if the wind is blowing in a certain direction as the noise is so loud it is not a
pleasant experience to be outside in the garden. My greatest sadness is the environmental
impact of the race track and the effect on the local wildlife and countryside. I am genuinely
shocked at the lack of responsibility and care shown by the owners and that they have been
able to expand the track into a huge commercial money making venture without any
planning or permission. It is ridiculous when I think of the processes and efforts I have had
to go to with CDC planning department to fulfil their requirements in building a small
extension to my house so I cannot see how CDC has allowed this development to happen
when it obviously has such a huge effect on the environment and all the residents who live
in the surrounding area. I hope that my objection along with other local residents' objections
and the Parish Council's submission will show how this development has affected everyone
and that we are united in fighting this retrospective planning application.
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